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W.A. TINSMAN HOUSE (OLTR #5) 

ORIGINAL PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The facade of the Tinsman Bouse was divided into three bays by wide, pointed arches 
formed of raised, polychrome voussoir. Ihe lower third of the facade was united by 
polychrome bands extending from the porte cochere's gently sloping outer wall to a 
plinth projecting from the opposing outer wall of the facade to support a vase. In 
size and motif, the pointed arches of the facade continued to the west and east side 
of the house where they formed the adjoining walls of the carport on the east side 
of the house and the porch on its west side. According to notes made by the 
architect, the same design appeared in one of the living room's archways. A wooden 
rail in a "brickwork" pattern extended across the two arches that formed the 
entrance, continuing around the porch to the west side of the house. Ornamenting 
the facade were a crescent and moon motif placed on the upper spandrel of the 
archway entrance to the porte cochere, distressed brickwork patterns on the outer 
jamb of the porte cochere and outer jamb of the arch on the other side of the house, 
and cement spouts and vents. The irregular profile of the residence, featuring the 
slanted buttress of the porte cochere and the plinth, its opposing element on the 
other side of the house, continues in the superstructure where the parapet with 
pointed crenelations forms a screen before the dome over the banded, double openings 
and jagged stack, located on the west side of the house, could be seen projecting 
from behind rounded akroteria.

PRESENT PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Numerous changes to the appearance of the building were made sometime before the 
present date. The dome and jagged chimney stack have been removed; the entrance 
arches walled in, leaving only their ornamented voussoir and jambs; the distressed 
brickwork stuccoed; the original tile roof replaced with a modern one; and the 
original casement windows found throughout the building replaced with jalousies.
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SPECIFIC DATES 1927 BUILDER/ARCHITECT Opa-Locka Co./B. E. Muller

SIGNIFICANCE

Designed by Bernhardt E. Muller for William A. and Grace Tinsman, 1110 Peri Street 
was built on speculation by early Opa-locka resident Frank S. Bush, an electrical 
contractor for the Opa-locka Company. The Tinsman House is one of the most refined 
examples of Muller's adaptation of Moorish Revival architectural elements to a 
bungalow residence. The building is the only residence in Opa-locka to feature a 
decorative raised stucco design in the shape of an Islamic star and crescent, 
located on the easternmost corner of the front facade, just below the parapet. 
Placement of this design follows the Islamic tradition of facing east during prayer 
and locating holy symbols so they face east. The exterior design is little changed 
from its original construction and features horizontal banding across the front 
facade, typical of many of Muller's Opa-locka designs, buttressed end walls, rough 
textured stucco finish, large multiple arched openings on the screened porch, and a 
dome (now missing) on the roof.
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